## DADS SCOUT GUESTS AT BIG MEETING THURSDAY

Civic Organizations Also Represented; Several Speeches Made

At Community House Thursday evening, the Winnetka district of the North Shore Area, Boy Scouts, conducted a special meeting for the fathers of Winnetka Scouts. The Boy Scouts were told the preceding week to bring their dads with them when they came to Community House for the Scout meeting, and a considerable number responded. Representatives were present also from the Rotary club, the Chamber of Commerce, the Masonic lodge, the American Legion, the Izaak Walton league, and the different Winnetka Church groups, together with the members of the troop committees of the three different troops of Boy Scouts now active in Winnetka. There are more than 175 Scouts, in seven groups, at the present time, and Scout officials hope that this number will be increased to 200 within the next two or three weeks.

Harold W. Snell, chairman of the Winnetka district committee, introduced the honorary chairman, Henry F. Tenney, president of the village, who spoke briefly on the values of scouting in Winnetka, stressing the point that this village has had a continuous experience in scouting since 1910, when the original Troop No. 1 was organized by "Chief" Davies.

Charles A. Steele, of Glencoe, vice-president of the executive board of the North Shore Area council was then introduced. He described in some detail the organization of the North Shore Area council, its functions, and what the local communities which organized the council and their Scouts are getting out of this co-operative work.

James R. Goetz, Scoutmaster of Troop No. 15, described the new summer camp site which has just been purchased by the North Shore Area, and the plans for buildings and equipment. It is anticipated that more than 300 Scouts from north shore towns will be able to spend at least a fortnight in camp there next summer. The site is 12 miles from Elcho, Forest county, Wisconsin, 290 miles from Chicago, and not far from Rhinelander.

Walter McPeek, Scout executive, whose headquarters are in Highland Park, was also present and answered questions relative to the work being done in the Area.

Harold D. Hill, chairman of the finance committee for Winnetka, spoke of Winnetka's budget or proportion of the Area expenses for next year, which amounts to \$2,750, and urged the assistance of those present in securing support for Winnetka Boy Scouts throughout the community.

The meeting then adjourned to witness the Scout dismissal ceremony, conducted by "Chief" Davies in the gymnasium.

The camping committee for Winnetka has already been organized with Robert S. Hammond as chairman. Other members of the committee are: John R. Reilly, Theodore G. Rockwell, Luther H. Barber, Henry K. Urion, Chester F. Sargent, Clarence B. Randall, John C. Cobb, and Harold Wilder.

Tri-Ship Club Arranges
Annual Scholarship Ball

COLORS

The Tri-Ship club of New Trier High school has announced that the annual dance to be given for the benefit of the scholarship fund will be held November 10, with Cope Harvey's orchestra furnishing the music. It was stated this week that the event will probably be a navy ball.

## G. L. ZICK & CO.

"The Store on the Corner"

ELM STREET at CHESTNUT

## BLANKET SALE

MONDAY, NOV. 5 to SATURDAY, NOV. 10

Our Greatest Value in New

## PART WOOL BLANKETS



This offer brings our Blanket sales to a value-full climax. Now you can afford several extra blankets. Your friends will be glad to receive them as gifts.

These part wool double blankets come in big block plaids, in soft Blue, Tan, Gray, Orchid, Peach, Rose and Green on creamy white background—bound with matching sateen.

All in all—the fine construction of these blankets, their warmth, their lofty nap, their clean, fresh appearance, at this price—makes them, in our opinion, a wonderful value.

\$3.25

Here Are the Points Which Make These Double Blankets Exceptional

They are made of clean, fresh, "springy" wool yarns for warmth and—kinky wool-like china cotton for softness—firm, long, staple domestic cotton for strength.

Their strength was doubled because a warp thread was used as a core in the filling yarn.